

WORLD MISSIONS BEARING PRECIOUS SEED

A MINISTRY OF SWEET SPRINGS BAPTIST CHURCH, PASTOR TIM GIBSON

Praise and Prayer Report-May/June 2024

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends:

God's been good. Some of you faithful folks have supported our ministry for the entire 42 years we have been involved in getting the Word of God to missionaries around the world. In late 2023 and early 2024, we completed the assembly of the new "holding" building for the Scriptures, which some of you also helped us with. We store the newly printed pages, waiting for our Seedline Churches to assemble, and the completed Scriptures soon to be shipped to missionaries around the world in the vast capacity of this new building. It is attached directly to the print shop so forklifts can travel between the two without going outside.

A few months back, the Lord began to work on our hearts about being better stewards of this ministry, as the printing is done at Sweet Springs Baptist Church as well, and one-way travel time is about 3 hours. Micah 6:1,8 says: "Arise...He hath shewed thee, O man, what is good; and what doth the Lord require of thee...?" HE is requiring this move, and we are excited that our church in Festus will continue to faithfully put together God's Word and work with us as a Seedline Church.

This move will enable a huge expansion to our already growing ministry. The folks at Huntsville, MO, have been involved in the Scripture ministry for over 40 years as well. They have been growing and adding new equipment as needed and will be a great blessing to us and the ministry of producing the Scriptures for free distribution.

We are happy to have the blessing of Second Baptist Church and their love for the Scripture ministry. We will leave many precious friends that have served faithfully assembling God's Word. We have the excited blessing of Sweet Springs Baptist Church and will labour beside many "new friends" labouring for the Lord in Huntsville.

Effective 5/16/24, the ministry is now a part of Sweet Springs Baptist Church. We request that all churches and individuals who support WMBPS please make note of this change for the ministry's support. Please make checks out to: Sweet Springs Baptist Church and on the memo line mark "DENEAU Paper Fund" or "DENEAU Work Fund". Support should be mailed to: Sweet Springs Baptist Church, 1040 CR 2445, Huntsville, MO 65259

Please send your updated email address to tripledbps@gmail.com so you can SEE everything going on in the World Missions BPS ministry!

Bearing the Precious Seed, New prayer card coming soon!"

Love & appreciate your big fast in God's work!



May 22, 2024

To Faithful Supporters of WMBPS,

2nd Baptist Church has counted it an honor and privilege to be the sending church for World Missions Bearing Precious Seed for the last 7 years. We have seen God bless the work and grow it substantially through the faithfulness of Bro Sam Martin and Bro Dennis Deneau. It is my heart's desire as Pastor of 2nd to see WMBPS continue to expand as God leads.

We are thankful for Pastor Tim Gibson and Sweet Springs Baptist Church for their vision to support WMBPS and see it grow far beyond our capabilities at 2nd. We look forward to continuing supporting WMBPS through finances, love, prayers and continued distribution of God's Word throughout the world. We look forward to prayerfully supporting and physically assisting Sweet Spring Baptist Church and Pastor Gibson as they continue the work of WMBPS. We know that the Lord will bless these efforts and encourage you to continue in your faithful support along side ours.

Faithfuhin Christ,

James King, Pastoi

1027 CR 2445 • HUNTSVILLE, MO 65259 • 660-277-3963 • WWW.SWEETSPRINGSBAPTIST.COM

BRO. TIM GIBSON, PASTOR

Dear Pastor & Church

5/28/24

My name is Tim Gibson. I pastor Sweet Springs Baptist Church in Huntsville, MO. I have pastored here for 26 years. Our Church has had a printing ministry since 1988. We print tracts, books, John & Romans, New Testaments and produce whole Bibles as well.

Our church has printed for Brother Samuel Martin for over 20 years. We have helped in his ministry in other ways as well. Our Church has known Brother Dennis Deneau for several years. Both of these men work together getting the Gospel to the world.

We are blessed to announce they will be moving World Missions Bearing Precious Seed Ministry to Sweet Springs Baptist Church.

This move came after prayer and counsel with the Pastor at Second Baptist Church in Festus, MO., Pastor James King. He has given his blessing on the ministry moving here. I personally want to thank Him for being supportive of this move.

Brother Samuel & Mrs. Barbara, along with Brother Dennis and Mrs. Lee has moved their membership to Sweet Springs Baptist Church. We are working on getting the financial accounts moved here as well. Let me say, they are set up, just getting the funds transferred.

We are looking forward to working even more with Brother Samuel and Brother Deneau. I believe there will be more printed than ever before through this move. I believe more souls will be saved for the glory of God. The ministry will continue to run as it has for the past years.

I am a Baptist, I was saved in a Baptist Church, baptized in a Baptist Church, served in a Baptist Church, I have never wavered on Baptist Doctrine. I believe the Bible (KJV), I preach the Bible, I love the Bible. I believe in the Autonomy of the New Testament Church. I believe the Lord Jesus Christ died for all men and all men can be saved if they believe on the Lord Jesus Christ. I believe the Gospel, the death of Christ for sin

Where the Distance is worth the Difference